

June Highlights

Thirty (30) members gathered at Chartiers Country club for the June 12, 2013 luncheon meeting.  
Coast Guard News

CDR Lindsay Weaver reviewed the attached report.
Army Corps of Engineers
Dane Summerville, Supervisory Operations Specialist (Allegheny), introduced Allegheny River Area Lockmaster, James Klanica and reviewed the attached report.
Strong concerns were raised by members regarding the Hannibal Lock & Dam indefinite closure due to a navigation accident involving a barge colliding with the upstream river wall lock gate. If the small chamber goes down, this will result in complete river closure as with the Montgomery Lock & Dam.  High water conditions will produce extreme navigational issues at both Hannibal and Montgomery. Members questioned why the company’s insurance payment would not negate any issues regarding Operating & Maintenance fund distribution.  The insurance settlement will take months to resolve.  The membership was informed that the insurance payment would be made to the Insurance Fund at the Federal level.  These funds may or may not be allocated back to the district in future budgets; therefore, it can not be taken into consideration regarding repair work. In the interim, the Corp will need to use O+M funds to perform the work and that means taking something off the list so we can add Hannibal. The Corp is looking at it on a Regional basis and considering all courses of action from fail to fix to immediate mobilization. Upstream bulkheads are set, the gate has been stabilized, scope defined and now we must determine the when, the who and how to fund the repairs.

National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. 
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
James McCarville presented the following information:

· The 2013 Security Grant Program will not flow through a fiduciary program.  Information will be distributed shortly through USCG, Pittsburgh.  Anyone with questions can contact Dave Morgan, US Coast Guard for assistance.

· CMAQ funds of $3.6 million are now available and will be providing a 50/50 match.  Interest statements would be forwarded to JD Fogarty or Mary Ann Bucci as funds are expected to go quickly. 
· The Wireless Waterways System test bed was completed.  Several tests can prove to be beneficial to industry such as mapping river bottom capability.  River terminals are currently being sough to be included in the testing process. 
· Funding for river navigational operations continue to be a real issue as discussed in the Army Corp report.  Operating & maintenance issues continue to challenge the area.
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton was unable to attend the meeting.  Our next Who Works the Rivers event is scheduled for July 23rd.  Industry members are encouraged to have a booth highlighting job opportunities at their facilities.  Anyone interesting in participating should contact Michael Graham of the Gateway Clipper Fleet at mgraham@gatewayclipper.com.  Also, the Man Overboard Seminar is set for Thursday, July 11th at the Floreffe Fire Hall and the Barge Breakaway Seminar with a managerial focus will be provided at Chartiers Country Club on Thursday, October 10th.
Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following items:

· Operation staffing on the Allegheny River continue to provide commerce challenges to industry.  A meeting was held with the US Army Corp of Engineers in a continuing effort to work through these issues.
· The Navigation Committee plans on conducting additional educational opportunities to river recreations such as boaters, rowers and kayakers to provide a perspective on a tow’s blind spots and how to better transit around industry vessels.  Anyone with contacts with these types of organizations should contact Eunice directly.
· Industry was again cautioned regarding navigating through the Hannibal small lock.
· Please pay attention to the river closures during the Three Rivers Regatta provided by the US Coast Guard.
· The Allegheny Stakeholders meeting is scheduled for July 1st at the Federal Building.  Issues addressed will include lock staffing and hours of operations.  Please take time to attend this important meeting.
· The Lock 4 chamber upper-end protection cell needs to be avoided at all cost.  This area is in fragile condition and any further damage may negate any repair process to date.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney reported that members are encouraged to communicate concerns in regards to waterways infrastructure with your local representatives either by mail or email.  It is important to state the objective of your communication and include items such as who you are and how many your company employs.  The below information speaks of the grassroots effort by Congressional constituents:  What can you do?  Go to www.waterwayscouncil.org and click on the red TAKE ACTION NOW! button.  This will take you to a letter already drafted with the appropriate content.  Simply enter your zip code and follow the prompts.  Best of all, tell a friend and pass the word along to all of your teammates.  
The Senate moved a Water Resources Development bill (WRDA ’13) to passage and was approved.  However, no movement has occurred within the House.

The Waterways just received notification that the DEP has proposed a tripling of the Submerged Lands License Agreement.  The comment period regarding this proposal seems to have expired.  However, further investigation will be made to voice opposition to this increased fee.
July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 10, 2013 on the Gateway Clipper Fleet. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Wednesday, July 3, 2013 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Gateway Clipper Fleet

July 10, 2013

Picnic Luncheon: 


Hot Dogs w/Condiments


Oven Fried Chicken Breast  


Molasses Baked Beans


Corn Cobbettes


Macaroni Salad


Chilled Watermelon Wedges


Apple Cobbler


Ice Tea & Lemonade 

Cost:
$25/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Wednesday, July 3, 2013 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh


Newsletter





P.O. Box 534, Lyndora, PA  16045			          June 2013


Phone: 724-355-4101 Fax: 724-285-4999


Email:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org" ��cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org�					� HYPERLINK "http://www.wapgh.org" ��www.wapgh.org�








